Mountain High Hiker General Meeting June 29, 2015

Meeting Place: Meeks Park Pavilion Pot Luck luncheon General meeting was opened by President Michael O'Brien at 12:15

- AHS Project Miller Trek Bronco discussed that the trail maintenance work at Miller Trek went very well. Nine workers showed up. Brasstown Resort gave lodging to the group. Bronco stated that the workers were experienced. They worked on the upper loop of Miller Trek. Being close to work and where they stayed was a plus. It was a successful first try.
- **MHH Shirts** There continues to be a problem with ordering shirts. Our president will continue to look into this situation.
- **Outdoor Education Hike Inn** The board continues to review the outdoor education at the Hike Inn.

Committee Reports:

- **Vice President:** Tom suggested that new headbands be purchased for helmets used by trail maintenance workers. It was approved.
- **Treasurer:** Doug Yarns gave the treasure's report.
- Web Master: Richard stated that the web is fine.
- **Publicity:** Pam had nothing new to report.
- **Trail Maintenance:** Bronco handed out patches at the general meeting. He stated that the Jack Knob maintenance project is a "milestone" for MHH.
- **Membership:** Frank reported that we now have 181 members. Paypal vs sending in checks is about 50/50.
- **Secretary:** Nothing new to report.
- Conservation: Judie stated that the draft decision memo has been sent by the FS and they agree with giving access to the 50 acre parcel. We have forty-five(45) days to respond with comments.
 - Judie will submit comments including those comments previously not answered.

Social Director:

President Michael thanked Candy for arranging the general meeting for June 29, 2015 at Meeks Park.

Candy then explained the that National Trail Days at Vogel State Park went very well. She confirmed our next general meeting will be at Tom Shope's subdivision pavilion on October 5, 2015.

President Michael ordered more fliers to be printed for publicity. Our speaker at the December general meeting will be John Kay. He will speak about the Byron Reece Museum and trails.

Meeting adjourned: 12:50

Respectfully submitted: BJ Fostert Secretary